

Public Health Mandate #3

(Issued 4/3/2020; extended 6/1/2020)

To:

Petersburg Borough Residents

Persons to be Heard

From:

Karl Hagerman, Petersburg Borough Incident Commander

Date:

6/1/2020

Re:

In-Person Participation at Assembly Meetings Suspended During COVID-19 Crisis

(Extended)

Due to the ongoing public health emergency caused by the COVID-19 crisis, it is in the best interest of public safety and health that public gatherings be avoided. The conditions of this Mandate are designed to provide the least necessary restrictions.

Effective April 3, 2020, in-person participation during Assembly meetings, or any other public meeting of a Borough board and commission, was temporarily suspended. This suspension is now being extended. In order to ensure that the public's right to participate in such meetings is preserved, the Petersburg Borough has secured telephonic means for public participation, and the public is encouraged to participate by means of such call-in or by email, as set out below.

To provide comment to the Assembly regarding any subject at any time, including subjects included on a published meeting agenda, please email comments to assembly@petersburgak.gov.

To provide comment during an Assembly meeting, please dial toll-free 800-954-0633 approximately 10 minutes prior to the start of the meeting. An operator will take your information and put you on hold until it is time for you to give comment.

Please contact Clerk Thompson at dthompson@petersburgak.gov or (907) 772-5405 for more information.

Thank you for your understanding during this public health crisis.

Karl Hagerman, Incident Commander Petersburg Borough

Effective Date and Duration. This Order shall remain in effect until terminated.